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Pot Luck Dinner 

April 27, 2016 

6:00 pm 

Mexican Cook -Off  
 

 A¸I    Salads  

 J¸M  Vegetables  

 N¸S   Deserts  

 T ¸Z   Rolls, Bread & Butter  

 

Please bring enough food to share 
with 15 to 20 people  

  Post 90 Commander 
 

April, May and the Summer are 
going to be busy months for Post 
90. 

 In April we have Dancing with 
the Community Stars on April 
2nd at Dixie High School,  Red 
Cross honoring Johnnie Johnson at the Hilton Gar-
den on April 7th, Girls State for the Auxiliary on 
April 9th, District 7 Spring Convention April 16 at 
Golden Corral, Mexican Cook off at the Dinner 
Meeting on April 27th. In May we have the JROTC 
at Dixie High School where our Scholarship will be 
given to one of the students, Utah state Chili Cook 
off on May 14th, dinner meeting for the Post on May 
25th. And in June we need to support the Baseball 
Team that the American Legion sponsors. WE need 
volunteers to come and help with any and all of the 
functions to be sure that they go smoothly and let the 
community know who we are --Members of the 
American Legion Post 90 of St George.  

 With the members transferring into the Post and 
new members we need to get to know them and ask 
for their help with the activities of our Post. Ask if 
they would like to join the Ritual Team as we need 
help with the funerals and the functions that the 
Ritual Team is being asked to attend or perform such 
as flags, Boy Scouts and flag raising. 

If you havenôt signed up for the Mexican Cook Off 
please do so ASAP. We are going to have some of 
our favorite judges for April 27th. 

Hope to see you all at one of the functions in the 

THE AMERICAN LEGION  

DEPARTMENT OF UTAH  

  Expand the definition of accountability 

By National Commander Dale Barnett  

A simple definition of òaccountabilityó is a willingness or obligation to accept 
responsibility. No one more perfectly illustrates that definition than the men 
and women who have stood in harmõs way to protect and defend our nation. 

They have been nothing less than fully accountable to their missions and to the 

United States.  

The federal government has struggled with accountability, in particular as the 

concept applies to veterans. Congress has tried, with limited success, to ad-
dress the struggle by passing legislation to remove obstacles that prevent the Department of 

Veterans Affairs from terminating poor-performing managers and employees. VA has described 
accountability as a top priority in the aftermath of scandals blamed for costing some veterans 

their lives and in ill-fated efforts to discipline VA executives who abused their positions. When it 
comes to accountability, all the words are there. Execution has been the problem to The American 

Legion, accountability includes all that but runs much deeper, too.                                                                     

Continued on page 4 

 

 

Comrades 

It is getting close to our 

District Convention, this 

is the time we all have, 

not only to support The American Legion, 

but it gives us the opportunity to elect or 

re-elect District Officers. I would remind 

all of you, as we go about doing our duty 

serving our veterans and their families, 

that we keep our great Nation in our 

prayers and thoughts. Remember that 

The American Legion cannot become 

involved with any one party, but I encour-

age you to be involved in whichever party 

you are affiliated with. As my term is 

starting to wind down, I would like to ex-

press my appreciation to all of you for 

your support and help in making the De-

partment of Utah one of the best in the 

Country. 

For God and Country 

Dennis L. Wagner 

Commander 

Department of Utah 

435-703-5261  

dlw5559@gmail.com 

Post 90ôs Facebook Page 
 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/American-Legion-Lester-Keate-Post-90/139793669423550 
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Post 90 Website:  www. Post 90.org 

Email Ski Ingram at Ski3770@gmail.com to get on the Post email list.  

 

The meaning of The American Legion Emblem  

 

"There shines the Emblem of The American Legion, it is 
your badge of distinction, honor and service. It stands for 

God and Country, and the highest rights of man.  

Of its several parts, each has a meaning." 

 

Many of us have been members of the  American Legion for many years and yet do 

not understand many things about the organization. One of them is the meaning of 
the American Legion Emblem.  Below is the American Legion Emblem broken down 

to each of it different parts with and explanation of what each part represents.  Lets 

all become  more familiar with the organization we belong to. 
 

Elements of the Emblem 

 Rays Of the Sun 

The rays of the sun form the background of our proud emblem and sug-

gests the Legion's principles will dispel the darkness of violence and evil. 

The wreath 

The wreath forms the center, in loving memory of those brave comrades 
who gave their lives in the service of the United States that liberty might 

endure. 

The Star 

The star, victory symbol of World War I, symbolizes honor, glory and con-

stancy. The letters "U.S." leave no doubt as to the brightest star in the 

Legion's constellation.  

The Two Large Rings 

The larger of two outer rings stands for the rehabilitation of our sick and 

disabled comrades. The smaller inside ring denotes the welfare of  

America's children. 

Two Small Rings 

The smaller of two inner rings set upon the star represents service to our 

communities, states and the nation. The larger outer ring pledges loyalty 

to Americanism.  

The Words American Legion 

The words American Legion tie the whole together for truth, remembrance, 

constancy, honor, service, veterans affairs and rehabilitation, children and 

youth, loyalty, and Americanism. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The American Legion was chartered and incorporated by Congress in 1919 as a 

patriotic veterans organization devoted to mutual helpfulness 

The Mission of the American Legion  

 

The American Legion was chartered and incorporated 
by Congress in 1919 as a patriotic veterans organiza-
tion devoted to mutual helpfulness. It is the nationõs 
largest wartime veterans service organization, commit-
ted to mentoring youth and sponsorship of wholesome 
programs in our communities, advocating patriotism 
and honor, promoting strong national security, and 
continued devotion to our fellow service members and 
veterans. 

Hundreds of local American Legion programs and 
activities strengthen the nation one community at a 
time. American Legion Baseball is one of the nationõs 
most successful amateur athletic programs, educating 
young people about the importance of sportsmanship, 
citizenship and fitness. The Operation Comfort Warri-
ors program supports recovering wounded warriors 
and their families, providing them with "comfort 
items" and the kind of support that makes a hospital 
feel a little bit more like home. The Legion also raises 
millions of dollars in donations at the local, state and 
national levels to help veterans and their families dur-
ing times of need and to provide college scholarship 
opportunities. 

The American Legion is a nonpartisan, not-for-profit 
organization with great political influence perpetuated 
by its grass-roots involvement in the legislation process 
from local districts to Capitol Hill. Legionnairesõ sense 
of obligation to community, state and nation drives an 
honest advocacy for veterans in Washington. The Le-
gion stands behind the issues most important to the 
nation's veteran community, backed by resolutions 
passed by volunteer leadership. 

The American Legionõs success depends entirely 
on active membership, participation and volun-
teerism. The organization belongs to the people it 
serves and the communities in which it thrives. 
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After Action Reports 

By Terry Dunne 

 

Friday March 4, 2016 12:30 PM at the St. 

George Calvary Church, the American Legion 

Honor Guard augmented the Utah Army Nation-

al Guard Honor Guard providing the Military 

Funeral Honors for Robert F. Allen a veteran of 

the United States Navy.  Ski Ingram, Adjutant of 

A.L. Post 90 and the American Legion Area 4 

Commander assisted in folding the flag of our 

country.  Thirteen (13) Legionnaires took part in 

this ceremony that was very well received by the 

family and friends who expressed accolades to 

me and to other Legionnaires at this ceremony. 

The mortuary of record was Spilsbury. 

Friday March 11, 2016 at 1415 hours at the St. 

George Spilsbury Mortuary, the American Legion 

Honor Guard augmented the Utah Army Nation-

al Guard Honor Guard providing the Military 

Funeral Honors for Bryce C. Gubler a U.S. Army 

veteran.  Thirteen (13) Legionnaires took part in 

this funeral ceremony. Mortuary of record was 

Spilsbury. 

Friday March 11, 2016 1530 hours at the St. 

George Tonaquint Cemetery, the American Le-

gion Honor Guard augmented the Utah Army 

National Guard providing the Military Funeral 

Honors for Clifford Henry Huntsman a U.S. Army 

veteran of World War 2.  Fifteen (15) Legion-

naires took part in this Military Honors ceremo-

ny.  The Mortuary of record was Metcalf 

Pineview. 

Saturday March 12, 2016 1135 hours at the 

Good Shepherd Presbyterian Church located at 

611 N. 2451 E. in St. George, Utah the Ameri-

can Legion Honor Guard augmented the Utah 

Army National Guard Honor Guard providing the 

Military Funeral Honors for Fred Hampton a 

veteran of the U.S. Air Force.  Thirteen Legion-

naires took part in this Military Honors Ceremo-

ny. There was no Mortuary involved. 

Saturday March 19, 2016 at 12:45 PM at the 

St. George Tonaquint Cemetery, the American 

Legion Honor Guard augmented the Utah Army 

National Guard Honor Guard providing the Mili-

tary Honors Funeral Ceremony for Richard Lynn 

Evans a veteran of the US Army National Guard.  

Twelve (12) Legionnaires took part in this Mili-

tary Ceremony. The mortuary of record was 

Metcalf. 

Saturday March 26, 2016 3:30 pm at the Lu-

theran church 244 S. Valley View Drive in St. 

George, Utah.  The American Legion Honor 

Guard augmented the Utah Army National 

Guard honor Guard providing the Military Funer-

al honors for Jerry Edward Hayes a veteran of 

the U.S. Army.  Fourteen (14) Legionnaires took 

part in this ceremony and included Joe Bruckert 

who participated for the first time.  Welcome to 

the Ritual Team Joe. The mortuary of record was 

Metcalf. 

Thursday, March 31, 2016 1300 hours at the 

St. George City Cemetery.  The American Legion 

Honor Guard augmented the Utah Army Nation-

al Guard Honor Guard providing the Military 

Funeral Honors for Wallace Compton Morgan a 

World War 2 U.S. Army Air Corps veteran. 

 Sixteen (16) Legionnaires took part in this Mili-

tary Honors Funeral. The mortuary of record was 

Metcalf. 

                     

 

 

Renew Your Post Membership  
If you have not renewed your Post membership, please do so as soon as possible. 

Last year Post 90 was the only Post in all of Utah to receive a Post Excellence Award. One 
of the requirements to receive this prestigious award is to grow the Post by 10 members 

each year.  

Since earning the award last year a number of Posts throughout the State are following 

our lead and plan to earn the Post Excellence Award this year.   

Post 90 is a leader in this State and it would be a shame not to earn the Post Excellence 

Award two years in a row. 

In order to help Post 90, all who have not paid their dues for 2015/2016, please pay 

them as soon as possible.  Call Ski Ingram, Post Adjutant, at 435-313-2078 or email him 

at Ski3770@gmail.com. 

Frequently Asked Questions 

What is the Disabled Veterans Property Tax Abatement? 

A Utah permanent place-of-residence property tax abatement using the military service connected 
disability rating percentage is available for disabled Veterans, their un-remarried widows, or minor 
orphans. The Veteranôs disability rating must be at least 10% in order to qualify for this abatement. 
Here is the formula used to determine eligibility: The maximum property tax abatement rated at 
100% military service-connected disability is $253,264. Multiply your percentage of disability by 
253,264. Example: a 10% disability X 253,264 = $25,326.40 tax abatement. This amount is then 
subtracted from the taxable value of the property and taxes are paid on the remaining amount. 

How do I apply for the Disabled Veterans Property Tax Abatement? 

To apply for Utah Disabled Veterans Property Tax Abatement, request a Summary of Benefits 
Letter from U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA). Once received, submit the letter with a 
completed Property Tax Abatement application, on or before September 1st. to the applicable 
county treasurer, tax assessor, or clerk / recorder located in the county courthouse or county gov-
ernment building of the county in which the property is located. All property must be on record as 
of January 1st. of the year you wish to file. However, a recent change allows qualified widows and 
orphans an exemption to that rule. Disabled Veterans only have to file for the abatement one time; 
after which it will automatically renew each year. However, Veterans will have to re -file if:  

Å all or a portion of their abatement is used towards tangible personal property  

Å their service connected disability percentage changes 

Å the Veteran dies, sells the property, or no longer claims that property as the primary place of 
residence. 

Ref: (Utah Code 59-2-1104 & 1105) 

Has America become the land of the special interest and home of the double standard? 

By Ken Huber, Tawas City, Michigan 

 Letôs see. If we lie to the Congress, itôs a felony and if the Congress lies to us itôs just poli-
tics.  If we dislike a black person, weôre racist and if a black dislikes whites, itôs their 1st Amendment 
right.  The government spends millions to rehabilitate criminals and they do almost nothing for the vic-
tims.  In public schools you can teach that homosexuality is OK, but you better not use the word God in 
the process.  You can kill an unborn child, but itôs wrong to execute a mass murderer.  We donôt burn 
books in America, we now rewrite them.   

 We got rid of the communist and socialist threat by renaming them progressives.  We are 
unable to close our border with Mexico, but have no problem protecting the 38th parallel in Korea.  If 
you protest against President Obamaôs policies youôre a terrorist, but if you burned an American flag or 
George Bush in effigy it was your 1st Amendment right.   

 You can have pornography on TV or the Internet, but you better not put a Nativity scene in a 
public park during Christmas.  We have eliminated all criminals in America; they are now called sick 
people.  We can use a human fetus for medical research, but itôs wrong to use an animal. 

 We take money from those who work hard for it and give it to those who donôt want to work.  
 We all support the Constitution, but only when it supports our political ideology.  We still 
have freedom of speech, but only if we are being politically correct.  Parenting has been replaced with 
Ritalin and video games.  The land of opportunity is now the land of handouts.   

 And how do we handle a major crisis today?  The government appoints a committee to 

determine whoõs at fault, then threatens them, passes a law, raises our taxes, then tells us the 

problem is solved so they can get back to their reelection campaign. 

 What has happened to the land of the free and home of the brave?                       
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The April General Membership meeting and Pot Luck dinner will be 

something you do not want to miss.  We will be holding the 4th  

annual Mexican Cook-Off. Itõs always a lot of fun and we always have 

a lot of great food to eat. If you would like to cook a Mexican dish and 
enter the contest in hopes of winning a cash prize, call Commander 

Marti Bigbie at 435-668-5770 or email her at martibigbie@gmail.com 

to get your name on the list.   
 

We will also be electing the Executive Committee for fiscal year 2017.  Those running 

for office as of today are: 

Commander: Marti Bigbie 

1st Vice Commander: Terry Dunne 

2nd Vice Commander: Fidencio Mata 

Adjutant: Ski Ingram 

Service Officer: Ron Willard 

Finance Officer: John Palermo 

Chaplain: Don Oborn 

Sgt-at-Arms: Bodie Bodenhamer 

Historian: Joe Bruckert 

Judge Advocate: Terry Dunne 

If you would like to run for one of the above offices call Ski Ingram at 435-313-2078 

or email him at ski3770@gmail.com 

Our own Johnnie Johnson will be receiving an Everyday Heroes award at an event 

sponsored by the Red Cross on April 7th at the Hilton Garden Inn.  For tickets to this 

event go to www.redcross.org/local/utah/heroes-events.  

On last thing, Post 90 will be sponsoring the Utah State Chili Cook-Off on May 14th.  

This event is sanctioned by the International Chili Society and is the first time a Chili 
Cook-Off has been held in the State. Put this event on your calendar and support Post 

90. Without your support we will be unable to support all of the youth and veterans 

causes in our community. If you would like to be one of the sponsors email Pam  

Palermo at Pam@stgeorgechamber.com. 

If you would like to compete in the Chili Cook-Off call Ski Ingram at 435-313-2078 

Dale Barnett, continued from page 1 

 

 First, you can find to whom we are accountable 

etched on the façade of VA Central Office in Wash-

ington: òTo care for him who shall have borne the 

battle, and for his widow, and his orphan.ó Abraham 

Lincolnõs words endure because they resonate with 

all who have sent sons and daughters into battle, 

which we continue to do today. They resonate be-

cause we are all accountable to him, to her, their 

widows and orphans. 

Accountability includes the ability to discipline and, 

if necessary, terminate employees who  

donõt live up to their responsibilities. In many other 

ways, as I explained to a joint session of the Senate 

and House Committees on Veteransõ Affairs on Feb. 

24, accountability ð execution and not mere words 

ð must extend to veterans who deserve rewarding 

careers that match their skills, training and disci-

pline.  

Accountability is lost when veterans suffering from 

post-traumatic stress disorder or traumatic brain 

injury are not offered effective alternative treatment 

programs that can help them and their families. 

Women veterans continue to lack consistent ser-

vices at VA health-care facilities. Veterans exposed 

to Agent Orange and other environmental hazards 

are denied benefits and care because their expo-

sures did not occur in the right places or times, or 

because years of research have not yet been com-

pleted. Our troops are under-resourced, and our 

force strength is shrinking, putting them and our 

national security at risk; the number of U.S. military 

personnel is expected to be about 200,000 lower 

this year than it was five years ago, as the war con-

tinues. A fully interoperable DoD-VA medical records 

system remains a work in progress many years and 

more than $1 billion after the need was first identi-

fied. Accountability to those who have served this 

nation has proven elusive for our government. 

I am confident that the system can work, trust can 

be regained and accountability achieved. Itõs going 

to take teamwork, transparency, leadership and 

commitment. Itõs going to take more than words. 

Thatõs what Lincoln meant when, at the end of a 

bitter war, he let a healing nation know who de-

serves the fullest measure of our accountability. 

Red Rock Dry Cleaners will give a  

discount to all Military Veterans  
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News from Unit 90õs Auxiliary President 

   Pam Palermo,  President Unit 90  St. George  

           (949) 929-5017 (cell)  

            Pam@stgeorgechamber.com   

Hello Everyone!  

March is a month for all of us to be thankful! We are thankful to everyone that helped with our membership drive. We have 
met our goals!  We are thankful for all the wonderful women & men that made, I believe over 5000 poppies! Our potluck was 
successful and the corned beef & cabbage was great! We missed seeing a lot of you and hope to see you in April.  

Aprilôs potluck is our Mexican Cook-Off. We need entries! Please call our Commander Marti Bigbie and let her know that you 
want to compete. Itôs great fun, bragging rights & prizes!! If you arenôt competing, please check out the list for your side dish 
to bring.  

Our own Johnnie Johnson will be honored with an award at the Red Cross Everyday Heroes Southern Utah on April 7th at the Hilton Garden Inn 
from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm. For more information and to purchase tickets go to http://www.redcross.org/local/utah/heroes-events. Hope to see you 
there! 

Girls State!!  We would love your participation at the Girlsô State Orientation and Breakfast which will be held on April 9th, 9:00 am till 11:00 am. It 
will be held at our Post 90 Legion Hall. 

We are looking for volunteers in May for manning tables with our poppies. If you would like to volunteer an hour or more, please contact Marti 
Bigbie.   

Our American Legion Post 90 is hosting the Sanctioned ICS Utah State Chili Cook-Off on May 14th. If you are a Chilihead who love your chili, and 
loves the art of competition, let me know and we will get you signed up. If you want to help with chili, childrenôs parade, soap box cars, battle of the 
bandsé please let me know. If you just like chili, chili dogs and too much fun, come out and bring your friends to this great event. 

 A colossal welcome to our new members! I look forward to learning more about you and teaming with you. Thank you to all our members for your 
continued support! 
 

Respectfully, 

Pam Palermo                                                                          

Greetings, my friends, 

It is my honor to report once again.  A little news first, for health reasons, Post #912 is looking for a new adjutant, I would not mention 
this except that our post is quite small, so if there is someone looking for an opportunity to serve, and they are willing to transfer, please 
let me know.  This is highly unorthodox, but I open it up because of the close ties that bind us all together.  

I had the opportunity on the 18th of March to attend the ribbon cutting of a new assisted living center that caters to veterans.  The name 
is Autumn Park, and it is a beautiful facility.  It has 16 beds, it is fairly small, but it is not clinical feeling at all.  The owner has built it, 
and dedicated it in memory of his father, Col. Fredrick V. Jackman, M.D.  Col. Jackman was a doctor in the Army, and saw the need for 
a place that people could go that helped take care of them when they needed it, but provided dignity and a real quality of life.  We are 
conducting a drive for books, movies, games, and puzzles that can be donated to help with the selection provided to residents.  If you 
have anything that you would like to donate please let me know, or your post commanders, who can get hold of me, and I will make sure 
that it gets to Autumn Park.  I also recommend driving over and getting a tour, they have a delightful staff that is more than happy to 
show the facility.  The website is autumnpark.com/Home. 

In further news, Post #912 has decided to move our general meetings/ potluck dinners to the 2nd Wednesday of each month, We had 
been utilizing the 4th Wednesday, but we realized that this doubled up with Post #90ôs night, and made it difficult for people who wanted to participate in, or attend 
multiple posts in a month.  Our meetings will still be held at the gymnasium of the museum at Tabernacle, and Main, in Washington.  The meetings will still begin 
at 1800 hours, and as always, all who wish to be there are welcome.  We are not a large enough post at this time to worry about dish assignments, and everyone just 
brings something that they feel good about sharing.  

The City of Washington has the Cotton Days coming up April 25th ï May 7th. Not only is this a fun annual event, but on the 30th at 0900 there is a parade, and 
then all sorts of activities in the Veterans Park.  We will be having a table there for recruitment for the American Legion, and would like to offer the opportunity to 
have folks there with us, as people come from all over the area, and it is easiest to extoll the opportunities of a post to the residents of their community if there are 
representatives of the posts there.  Either way, we hope to attract veterans to their local posts, as it never hurts to get in new blood. 

  

As always, for God and Country, 

Commander Calvin Fox Washington Post #912 

New Members to Post 90  

Douglas Riding, New Member       Thomas Holliday from Post 37  

Douglas Rogers, New Member       John Donatello from Post 112 

James Jones, New Member        Pat Kerr from Post 40 

Manny Santiago, New Member       Melvin Smith from Post 112 

Landon Larson, New Member       Scott Tomlinson from Post 711 

 

Patricia Hinkley, New Member 

Scott Berry, New Member 

Jace Gibbs, New Member   (Jace and Scott serve with the Posts ritual teamas members of the National Guard)    

Richard Land, New Member ( Richard is a returning member of Post 90) 
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Dear Ski Ingram, Marti, and all members of the 

American Legion Post 90, March 8, 2016 

 

I want to thank any and 

all of you that contributed 

to the Military honors at 

the cemetery on Feb. 

29th for my husband 

Wayne D Eckman.   

It was truly inspiring.  Many of our family had never 

seen those military salutes, and were very im-

pressed.  We have one son, Allen R. Eckman, who 

had been in the Air Force for 7 years, as a naviga-

tor on a refueling plane, and was in Desert Storm.  

He was honored to be invited to stand at attention 

during the ceremony with the other military men.  

He loves our country, and the military also.  My 

own father was in World War I and was disabled 

the rest of his life, with what they then called "shell 

shock".  He was in the Veteran's Hospital in Salt 

Lake City many times.  I love the basket of flowers 

that Marti brought to our home, (Thank you, Marti!) 

and I have it on the same end table that I have the 

flag displayed in its wooden and glass case.  

THANK YOU ALL SO MUCH! 

Pal Eckman 

 

Dear Ski, 

 I sent a note to the Post Gazette thanking them 

for the Military honors at Wayne's grave site.  But I 

wanted to write to you also, and thank you sincere-

ly for all the help and friendship you have given to 

Wayne during these last months.  He was so happy 

he could go to the Christmas Party, and he was 

able to eat some of the food.  But it  became an 

increasing problem, and by the first of February, 

he couldnõt eat at all, and had to be fed by his 

feeding tube.  During January he had to have nour-

ishment increasingly in the tube.  But the real final 

problem was on Feb. 14th, Valentine's day, when 

he had to go to the hospital with severe intestinal 

bleeding.  He was there 2  days, and became very 

weak.  Then the next 2 or 3 days at home he had 

diarrhea, which weakened him even more.  So on 

Friday, the 19th, we started Hospice, just in time.  

The next day a nurse came to visit in the after-

noon, and then we had to call her back during the 

night when he got unresponsive. 

      But the real blessing was that he was able to 

pass away with no pain.  He got weaker, and 

couldn't even talk, but when the Hospice nurse 

brought morphine, (liquid, as he couldn't swallow 

anything) he didnõt want any -- I asked him if he 

was in pain, and he shook his head "no".  He quiet-

ly and peacefully went to sleep, and we realized 

 about 3:00 a.m. Sunday Feb. 21st, he was gone.  

I know it was his time  to leave this earth, and he 

truly was brave and uncomplaining to the  end. 

 Thanks again for everything! 

 Pal Eckman 

 

 

 

                                       Utah Honor Flight  

The 2016 Utah Honor Flight ñsentimental journeysò 
will begin on 21 April with three spring flights 
booked. These flights, with 50 WWII veterans on 
each flight, are preparing these heroes for their op-
portunity to go to our nationsô capitol to see the me-
morial built in honor of their service and sacrifices.  

The Utah Honor Flight Team is excited to have this 
opportunity to pay it forward to those veterans who 
served our country in the most horrific global war of 
all time. Those of the ñgreatest generationò are in the 
last chapters of their lives and these flights are a 
small salute to that service more than 70 years ago. 

After these three spring flights, we will have exhausted all our applications for WWII 
veterans. Our spring flights are full at this time. If you know a WWII veteran who has not 
participated in one of our flights, go to our website and fill out an application. We will 
then begin to fundraise and focus on those of the Korean War era. We have in our files, 
approximately 130 applications. Again, we take veterans according to the date of applica-
tion in that era. 

Utah Honor Flight is a non-profit organization that has successfully and safely flown 
nearly 700 veterans over the past 2 1/2 years to see their memorials. We have booked on 
our first three flights, an additional 150. We will reach our 1,000th. Thank you to the 
Department of Veterans Affairs in the great State of Utah for their on-going support of 
this program. We are pleased to announce we now have our office in the Utah State Capi-
tol. For applications or information on how to donate or volunteer, go to our webpage at 
www.utahhonorflight.org  

Spring Flights:   

April 21-13 (50 WWII vets),  

May 12-14 (50 WWII vets) 

May 26-28 (50 WWII vets) 

June 2-6 (BYU sponsored flights with mixed era, 35 vets) 

 

 

 

 

 

My Legion is a website for members of the American Legion.  By registering on the 

website you will be able to find information about the Post you belong to, Update 

your membership information, and pay your dues on line. 
 

You can also find the National Commanders message, information on the Legion 

Riders, the Career Center, Online updates, Legislative information, and when to 

lower your flag to half staff. 
 

You will be advised about the charities approved by the American Legion and find 

out about the many discounts you receive as a member of the American Legion. 

You can register by going to www.mylegion.org and clicking on òMembers Click  

Hereõ in the Create a Free myLegion site box. 
 

You will be taken to the myLegion Member Login page.  You can register there or if 

already a member you can sign in.  If you are registering, you will need to provide a 
Username and a password.   You will also need to provide your membership num-

ber before you can complete your registration.  

 

If you do not know your membership number call Ski Ingram at 435-313-2078.  

He can provide it and also help you get registered.  
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Post 90 General Membership Meeting and Pot Luck Dinner  
March 23, 2016 

It was a great night had by all who attended.  Although attendance was light, the 
food was perfect.  Our Post Finance Officer, John Palermo, cooked Corn Beef 
and Cabbage for the group. As with everything John cooks, it was wonderful. 
The side dishes were also amazing. 

We had a couple of new members in attendance as well as a few visitors.  We 
welcomed Hal Eward and Pat Kerr.  Pat is a new member of the Post and Hal 
has been a member for over 16 years, but this was the first time he attended a 
meeting. It was nice to meet both of them. 

Paul Creamer who visits every year from Colorado was in attendance with his 
wife.  The Creamers spend their winters here in St. George each year.  It was 
good to see them. Paul, who is the Chaplin in his Post, offered the closing pray-
er at our meeting.    

Our second guest was Chuck Olech. Chuck who is the Historian in his District is 
visiting from New Hampshire. He is a great guy and promises to come see us 
the next time he is in town visiting his sister.  Before leaving the meeting, Chuck 
told me he had a really good time and the food wasnôt bad either. 

It was a real pleasure giving the Postôs Legionnaire of the Quarter award to Bod-
ie Bodenhamer, our new Sergeant-at-Arms.  When Elmo Ortez suddenly moved 
to Idaho we needed a new Sergeant-at-Arms.  Bodie stepped up and volun-
teered to accept the position without any hesitation. He read the manual and has 
been doing a superb job ever since. 

Next month our General Membership meeting and pot-luck dinner will be held 
on April 27th.  We will be holding a Mexican cook-off.  If you are a good cook 
and feel that you have a good chance of winning a prize for your dish call Com-
mander Marti Bigbie at 435-668-5770 and tell her you wish to compete.  

We will also be electing our Post Officers for fiscal year 2017.  If you want a say 
in who will be the leaders of our Post, make sure you are at this meeting.  I hope 
to see many of you there. 

April 27th @ 6:00pm 

General Membership meeting & Pot-Luck dinner 

Post Elections. And Mexican Cook-Off 

April 7th  

Red Cross Everyday Heroes Southern Utah 

May 8th Motherõs Day 

May 14th Chili Cook-Off 

May 25th @ 6:00pm 

General Membership meeting & Pot-Luck dinner 

Awarding of Legionnaire & Citizen of the Year 

May 30th  Memorial Day 

June, July, August  

The Post will be in hiatus for the summer 

September 28th  6:00 pm 

General Membership meeting & Pot-Luck dinner 

American Legion Post 142 News 

For the members that missed the March 3rd 
meeting, you missed the meeting of the year.  We 

had a drill and marching demonstration by the 
Dixie High AFJROTC  drill  team. Colonel Wicker, 

Commander of the Drill Team gave a presentation 
on the training and duties of the drill team which 

includes physical, mental, and flight training.  We 
also had a short video on the 50th anniversary  of 

the Viet Nam War narrated by Sam Elliot and a 
missing man (POW/MIA) ceremony. To round out 

the evening we served a brownie topped with 
vanilla ice cream.  Our guests for the evening 

were members of Post 90 Southern Utah Honor 
Guard. The hall was decorated with posters and 

flags representing every branch of the service.  
We have to say many thanks to the Activity com-

mittee, 2nd Vice Ron Krucke for all of the posters 
and especially for the hard work by Ryan who 

prepared the dessert and the Events Staff,  
Heather Peterson, T. J. and Connie.  Our next 

regular meeting will be April 7th.   Hope to see 

you there.   

Members of the JROTC Drill Team from Dixie High School and 
their Commander Col. Glenn Wicker  

From left to right:  Hal Eward, after 16 years in the Post he attended his 1st 
meeting. Rick Staton and his wife won the door prize,  Chuck Olech with Post 
Adjutant Ski Ingram, Chuck is visiting his sister in Ivins and stopped in to see us.  

He is a member of Post 8 in Dover, New Hampshire. 

Bob ñBodieò Bodenhamer with Ski Ingram, 
Post 90 Sergeant-at-Arms and Legionnaire of 

the quarter. 


